
April Board Meeting Minutes 
April 12, 2022 
Attending:  Gerald Armentrout, Susan Hatch, Barbara Latta, Emily Newkirk, Bill Parquet, Jack Threadgill, 
Elizabeth Werner  
Absent: Tyler Pake 
The meeting was called to order at 6:36 PM. 
 
The March minutes were approved as written. 
 
Membership Report  
 
Regular active annual – 134 
Lifetime members - 16 
Total –  150 
 
Treasurer’s Report - Gerald Armentrout 
 
April Report      
Race Account – $13,956.91     
Operating Account - $1,625.87 
TOTAL:  $15,582.78      
Money Market Account - $12,091.78 
 
2nd Quarter Club Meeting, April 24th, NCRC picnic and volunteer appreciation event – Emily Newkirk 
 
Location: Lake Wheeler – Dogwood Shelter 
 
All volunteers will receive socks with a the NCRC logo and the words “You help run NCRC”. 
Starbucks generously gave coffee, cups, and other items 
Lip balm from Plum Naked 
Fleet Feet donated three pairs of Saucony socks 
Donated gift cards: 
Brasa Brazilian Steakhouse $25 
City Barbeque 
Flying Biscuit 
Twelve $25 restaurant gift cards donated by a member in memory of Frank Haag 
New Balance $20 gift card to each of the volunteers in two tiers  of (20-39 hours and 40 – hundreds of hours) 
Pace Yourself Running Company, two $25 gift cards and three pairs of sunglasses 
Red Hot and Blue Gift card 
The Row House has offered a week’s visit to all the volunteers, sent via email 
Top Nails manicure 
More to be confirmed 
 
Grand Prize drawing was for the qualifying volunteers 
Fleet Feet for a pair of shoes up to $150 value 
Irregardless $50 gift card, two for Sunday brunch 
La Rancherita $50 gift card 
Las Margaritas gift card 
Metro Diner $30 gift card 
Runologie $100 gift card 
Second Empire $100 
Several more to be confirmed 
 
Volunteers also received coupons for Snoopy’s, El Dorado Mexican Restaurant, and Pei Wei. 



 
Members will have an opportunity to donate to Meals on Wheels or Grace Lutheran Church in memory of Frank 
Haag. 
 
There will be a special recognition of Brad Broyles who has served as president twice. 
 
President’s Report - Jack Threadgill 
 
There were 26 participants in the Spring Forth photo and run/walk event.  The event raised money for Girls on 
the Run ($473) and City of Oaks Foundation ($378).  Most participants received a $25 or $50 Wegman’s gift card. 
Jack is considering moving the event to April instead of March. 
 
Social Runs 
 
The April social run will be at the WRAL Azalea Garden Thursday, April 21, meet at 6:00 pm and run/walk at 6:30 
pm. 
 
Race Reports  
 
Run for the Roses:  Elizabeth Werner, race director, is looking into having the Run for the Roses at Trinity Baptist 
Church on Six Forks Road for the next two years.  There is already a certified course there, plenty of parking, and 
a gym.  The 2022 Run for the Roses had a profit of $678, not including pending receipt of a City of Raleigh grant, 
and $1342 was donated by the runners to the race charities (Four Paws and a Wake-up-NC and Team Red, 
White, and Blue NC). 
 
NCRC Classic:  Bill Parquet presented a detailed report on the NCRC classic (see attached sheet). So far 225 have 
registered for the Half Marathon and 108 for the 10K. 
 
Other Business 
 
Adopt-A-Highway meets in the Sertoma Arts/Shelley Lake parking lot. 
The second Adopt-A-Highway in 2022 will be Saturday, June 11 at 9:00 AM.   
 
 
The next board meeting: May 10, 2022 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM. 
Submitted by Susan Hatch   


